Minutes from Parks and Festival subcommittee meeting Wednesday 3rd March 2021

Present: Cllr L Rowland, Cllr A Parrington, Cllr H Maurice-Jones, Cllr P Morris, Cllr M Woods, Cllr M Gledhill, Clerk.

WP confirmed that 3 quotations had been received following the suggestion to change the two gates near the toilet block to self-closing gates.  LR confirmed that the gate nearest The Green/Holt Road junction was frequently left open so suggested the installation of self-closing gates would improve safety especially for younger children.  It was unanimously agreed that the gates should be procured from Ace Play who supplied the most competitive quotation.  Action:  WP to progress order.

WP reported that AS, LR and herself had met with a contractor at Rossett play area with a view to installing a post and rail fence to provide a sturdier and more appropriate form of fencing in the gaps in the hedge.  Some of the current fencing posts had been pulled to allow people to cut through the hedge so this caused a concern that younger children may have direct access to the road.  It was agreed that this idea should be progressed and additional quotations obtained to provide a comparison.  Those members with knowledge of suitable contractors to undertake this work were requested to forward details to WP.  Action:  WP to progress quotations.

WP advised that she had been unable to find information on contractors to quote for the installation of a tap at the top end of the play area.  AS provided a suggestion and other members will forward details of any other contractors to the Clerk to enable her to obtain quotations.  AP suggested that other alternatives such as a water bowser should be considered dependant on the costings for installing a tap.  Once quotations are available all options can be considered.

AP reported that he had been approached by David Green who had suggested that a basketball/netball court would be useful within the play area to provide alternative equipment.  There is currently a basketball hoop which is frequently used but all equipment will be considered when the review of the equipment is undertaken within the next couple of years.

[bookmark: _GoBack]WP reported that whilst the play equipment at Rossett play area was repainted in Autumn 2020 some paint had been scratched off 3 pieces of equipment.  It was agreed that additional hours would be paid to the Street Warden/Park Warden when the weather was warm enough to carry out this work.

WP advised that there was probably a need to review the bark levels within the all play areas and it was agreed that these should be assessed and top up bark ordered if required.  Action:  WP to review bark levels.
